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Hello Everyone. We have some club news tidbits. Please read through this newsflash and if you have questions for
your Board of Directors, you will have an opportunity to ask them at the Annual General Meeting.

Thank you to everyone — Our Year-End party was a success and we want to thank all the people that helped organize
the evening, cooked for the event, worked the bar, decorated and all the rest that was involved. We had a great year
and it was good to gather to celebrate all of our accomplishments.

Pickleball — The Pickleball at our club is already a huge success! There are 22 regular participants on 2 courts on the ice
surface. We play on a rotating system so no one is sitting too long. There have been four 2 % hour lessons from Sue
Forget from Cornwall. There is also some interest from others to expand this summer league. Please contact Rose
MacCulloch if you are interested, as it takes some organization and there has to be a club member present to open and
close the club. Rose can be contacted at rose.macculloch@ucdsb.on.ca .

Volunteers needed (for a few hours) — With all the rain this spring, we have had a flood in the basement which has
resulted in items that need to be disposed of. Normally these items cannot be put at the curb, but South Glengarry’s
Large Item Pick Up day is coming, so we can dispose of items at that time. We are looking for some volunteers the
afternoon or early evening of Wednesday, May 31° to remove some of the items from the basement for the Thursday,
June 1°' large item pick up. Please contact Bill Hughes as soon as possible to let him know you can help for an hour or
two. whughes22000@gmail.com

Williamstown Fair Lunches — As many of you know, one of our big fundraisers is serving the lunch in the Meeting Place
at the Williamstown Fair. Elaine Warden has offered to take on convening these lunches for both Saturday and Sunday
of the Fair. We thank all those that have organized in the past. You will be receiving a call from the Fair Committee
sometime this summer to either help at the fair or donate food. Please take the time to help with this worthwhile
event as it only takes a few hours.

Annual General Meeting (AGM) — Save the date of Wednesday, June 14 at 7:00 p.m. for the AGM. The financial status
of the club will be discussed as will a summary of successful projects completed and updates on future project plans.
Our good news is that we have had growth in membership and we have a few new successful fundraising events to
ensure the longevity of the club. What that means is, we have a need for more volunteers. In the next few weeks, you
will be receiving a call from someone to solicit interest in Board or committee positions, etc. for the 2017-2018 season.
It is our Board’s hope, that more people agree to volunteer to lighten the load on everyone. This is your opportunity as
members to ask questions and find out how your Board of Directors are working for you. There will be a social hour
immediately following the AGM. You will be receiving the annual meeting package either by email or mail in the next
few weeks. We look forward to seeing you!

We try to keep our members and interested individuals from the public aware of our club activities through our
Facebook page. Please visit our page and “like” it and you will receive notifications of our events and stories. Itis a
great way to promote our club in the community! https://www.facebook.com/LancasterCurling/
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